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March 28, 2019 
 
Senator Shemia Fagan, Chair 
Senator Dallas Heard, Vice-Chair 
 
Senate Committee on Housing  
900 Court Street NE 
Salem, OR 97301-4048 
 
Re: Additional information related to Oregon Housing and Community Services March 25, 2019 
presentation  
 
Dear Chair Fagan and Vice-Chair Heard, 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to share the work we do at Oregon Housing and Community Services 
(OHCS) to better the lives of Oregonians. During our presentation, a number of questions were raised 
and we have provided additional information below.  
 
 
Housing Burden Calculation  
Senator Heard asked whether housing burden considers utility bills. The answer is yes. The calculation 
for housing cost burden is rent and utility costs divided by gross income. As noted during the 
presentation, this does not include a household’s transportation costs. As housing prices increase in 
urban cores, more Oregonians are traveling longer distances to and from work.  

 
Racial Disparities in Homeownership Methodology 
A member of the public asked about the methodology used when examining racial disparities in 
homeownership. Homeownership rates by race or ethnicity are calculated by taking the number of 
homeowners of a particular race or ethnicity divided by the total number of people of that race or 
ethnicity in Oregon.  

 
Construction Costs 
During the presentation Senator Heard asked about construction costs. We look carefully at housing 
development costs.  We have a Key Performance Measure that measures construction costs of our 
developments as compared to RSMeans data for the overall housing industry, and we report on this 
KPM regularly to the legislature. RSMeans data is a North America construction cost database used by 
construction professionals across the county. What we find is that our costs, at approximately $177.20 
per square foot for a new home, the market average is $201.64. This KPM shows that our construction 
costs are 89% of costs for the market overall.  If you consider just the state dollars contributed to these 
developments, we are spending just $22,000 per home on average. Additionally, we are working to 
better understand cost drivers in in our portfolio. In compliance with HB 4006 (2018), we are 
commissioning a study to examine the cost drivers in the OHCS housing portfolio. We anticipate the 
study will be complete in late June.  

https://olis.leg.state.or.us/liz/2018R1/Measures/Overview/HB4006
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What is an affordable rent? 
Senator Monnes Anderson asked what an affordable rent is in Oregon. The table on the last page of this 
document details what rents are affordable based on income and county. I want to not that, according 
to data from the Oregon Bureau of Labor and Zillow Rental Listings, the median rent for a two-bedroom 
apartment in Oregon is $1,400. You’ll see below that a $1,400 housing cost plus utility bills is out of 
reach for many Oregonians.  
 

 

 
Please let us know if we can provide any additional information.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Margaret Salazar  
Oregon Housing and Community Services, Director
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Affordable Monthly Housing Costs by County 
 


